
GCCC Meeting Minutes 

June 20, 2015 

 The GCCC held a Saturday meeting on June 20 beginning at 9 AM. Commissioner Claiborne was 

absent from the meeting. Chairman Cobble opened the meeting in prayer. Secretary Houser read the 

minutes from the June 13 meeting. 

 Chairman Cobble made a motion to accept the minutes. 

 Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion. 

 The GCCC approved the minutes unanimously. 

 

 Chairman Cobble presented the GCCC with a draft of a Section that would cover Functions not 

Addressed by the Charter. 

 

 Commissioner Johnson made a motion to add this draft to the Charter. 

 Secretary Houser seconded the motion. 

 Commissioner Johnson amended his motion to add this draft in two locations. 

 The GCCC voted 5-0 to add this draft in two places. (Commissioner Waddle had stepped out to receive a phone call) 

 

 Chair Pro Tem Wood presented the GCCC with a revision of Section 11.01. 

 

 Secretary Houser made a motion to accept this revision of Section 11.01 

 Chairman Cobble seconded the motion. 

 The GCCC voted unanimously to accept this revision. 

 

The GCCC began reviewing the Charter. 

 

 Chair Pro Tem Wood made a motion to skip the reading of Section 1.02 

 Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion. 

 The GCCC voted unanimously to skip Section 1.02. 

 

 Chairman Cobble made a motion to add the draft of Functions not addressed to the end of  

  Section 2.02(b). 

 Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion. 

 The GCCC voted unanimously to add the draft to the end of Section 2.02(b). 

 

The Draft of Functions not addressed will be placed in the following locations: Section 3.18(Functions 

Not Addressed), Section 6.09(Offices not Addressed), and at the end of Section 2.02(b) (Powers Not 

Addressed). 

 

 Chair Pro Tem Wood made a motion to leave Section 2.03 unaltered. 

 Commissioner Johnson seconded the motion. 

 The GCCC voted unanimously to leave Section 2.03 unaltered. 

 

 



 Chairman Cobble made a motion to lower the number of signatures needed to get an   

  amendment to the Charter to referendum from 10% to 5%. 

 Chair Pro Tem Wood seconded the motion. 

 The GCCC voted unanimously to lower the amount of signatures required. 

 

The GCCC worked through the Charter up to Section 3.07. 

 

The GCCC will begin at Section 3.07 at the next meeting. 

 

 Chair Pro Tem Wood made a motion to adjourn. 

 Commissioner Davenport seconded the motion. 

 The GCCC voted unanimously to adjourn.   

 

   

  

 


